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Grand Knight’s Report

by Bernie Laituri, Grand Knight
  

I’m always impressed by the willingness 
of our brother Knights to share their time and 
talents with the community. 

From the tremendous turnout at the Ice 
Cream Social Aug. 14 and the recruitment drive, 
to the hot day spent collecting food for South 
County Outreach, you are living examples 
of charity and fraternity and I’m proud to be 
numbered among you.

 The coming months bring more challenges and opportunities.
We need Festival volunteers on Sept. 9-11 and everyone is 

needed to participate in the ID Drive on Oct. 15-17 if we want 
to top last year’s collection that was No. 1 in the state. 

It’s not all hard work though. We’ve all been invited by 

http://www.passionist.org/

         See ICE CREAM page 6

PLENTY OF HELP: John Blaney (top) and Francisco Palop and his son 
Francisco, Jr.,  (middle)  kept busy at the  Ice Cream Social, while 14 others 
who helped (above) bask in the knowledge of another job well done by 
members of Council 9487 in putting together the annual event at Santiago.

See GK REPORT page 6

Good ingredients recipe for successful Ice Cream Social 
by John Piccolo, Past Grand Knight

How does one make a successful Ice 
Cream Social and Family Bar-B-Que?  
First you need the following ingredients:
 Hamburgers:                        90 pounds
 Hotdogs:                                14 pounds
 Baked beans                         640 ounces
 Tomatoes                                20 pounds
 Onions                                    10 pounds
 Pop                                          225 cans
Chips/salads/ketchup/mustard         lots
 Ice cream                                82 quarts
 Toppings/whip cream                 35 jars

 Hard work. Many, many Brother 
Knights.  A lot of fun for everyone young 
and old

 Our third  annual Ice Cream Social 
was a smashing success and this year’s 
crowd was the largest yet.  We estimate 
about 450 adults and children joined the 

Brothers a living example
of charity and fraternity 



Bishop William R.Johnson 
Council  2010-11 Officers

Grand Knight 
Bernie Laituri, 770-5468

District Deputy #93
Michael Banyacki,  (949) 770-3172
m_banyacki@yahoo.com

Insurance Field Agent
Mark Yubeta, (949) 322-7266
FAX: (949) 366-0374

Deputy Grand Knight
Steve Eggert  855-9054
steveeggert@cox.net

Chancellor
Mike Sofka 587-1860
expk2wn@earthlink.net                  

Warden
John Blaney, 837-4403

Advocate
Mike Lynch, 837-9342
michael.lynch@cox.net

Treasurer
Steve Seastrom, 713-5663

Recorder
Rick Reynolds, 474-6900
rreynolds@trlawyers.com

Inside Guard
Kevin Sabicer, 829-8077
Outside Guard
Ricardo Teano, 273-8940

Financial Secretary
John Ojeda, PGK, 595-0990

Trustees 
Charles Young, PGK 1st 
412-2191 
Dick Petrash, PGK 2, 770-9523
John Piccolo, PGK, 3, 951-1550
 
Chapter Delegates
Bernie Laituri, GK
Charles Young, PGK
Stewve Eggert, DGK
Alternates
Bill Breen, PGK
John Piccolo, PGK
Roger Sonnenfeld, PGK
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Proposed 2010-11 Budget
 Income                                   2009-2010           2009-2010            2010-2011 
                                                   Prop.Budget       Actual              Prop.Budget

Charitable                       $30,800.00   $31,592.38    $33,600.00
Council                            $11,150.00   $11,774.30    $12,000.00
Special Events                 $16,300.00    $14,655.25   $13,200.00
Social Income                   $4,050.00      $4,498.34     $6,050.00

Total Income                 $62,300.00    $62,520.27   $64,850.00

                               Expenses
   
Charitable                       $29,400.00     $28,811.63  $30,200.00
Council                             $3,850.00       $3,700.67    $4,050.00
Special Events               $11,124.00     $10,980.73   $11,150.00
Social Events                   $1,100.00        $590.92     $1,700.00
Administrative               $18,386.00     $15,162.99  $17,750.00
Total Expenses   $64,060.00     $59,246.94   $64,850.00

Funds On Hand as of 6-30-10

Checking      $6,504.94
Savings      $3,310.33
Investment               $3,9154.34
Total Funds On Hand              $4,8969.61

Helping out is second nature for Ramon Navarro.  He stepped up 
big time at the Ice Cream Social, he’s a regular at recycling Saturdays, 
and even filled in as a guard at the First Degree our council hosted. 

Ramon is a good friend to have when there’s a job to be done, or 
food to be eaten.  This attitude has earned him a spot as our Knight  
of the Month.  Congratulations and thanks for all you do Ramon.

–  Bernie Laituri, GK

Knight of the Month 

Ramon Navarro

Family of the Month 

The Coulters
The Coulter family is involved throughout the parish. You’ll 

see them acting as Eucharistic ministers, lecturer,  and scout leader 
among other  activities. 

Paul and Nancy helped with the  children’s  games and activities 
at the Ice Cream Social.  Cameron is performing his Eagle scout 
project at the parish as well. 

Please offer them congratulations next time you see them as they 
are our Family of the Month.

–  Bernie Laituri, GK



by Gene Ganley, George Nothhelfer
We enjoyed another banner 

month in August with a total of 
$2,245 raised. The new figure 
from July was $2,357, a record.

We were down on the total 
amount of newspapers and maga-
zines received, but the balance 
of the recyclable products was 
very good.

We are sorry to report a “death” 
in the recycle program. After 
many, years of faithful service 

and countless re-
pairs, our paper 
shearer passed 
away and gave 
up the ghost.

Without a set 
of drawings on 
hand, we simply 

ran out of ways to keep it oper-
able. 

So instead of helping us gen-
erate product to be recycled, it 
became recycled itself.

May it rest in peace.
Now is the time to thank all of 

the following people who helped 
to make the August program yet 
another rousing success:

Gene Ganley, Bob Morgan,  
Stewart Imagawa, Michael Uli-
barri, Michael Anthony Rosas, 
Dan Ramella, John Piccolo, Gary 
Clack, Gerry Dubois, Richard 
Mills, Pat Bole, Bob Kupfert, 
Jacob Kupfert, Ricardo Teano, 
Rich Mulhaupt, Don Leuer, Don 
Blankenship, Nick Tanner, Jose 
Lopez, Dave Atkins, Charles 
Young, Ken Carpenter, Ed 
Wagnder, Claude Makin, Ramon 
Navarro.
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 Monday Morning Crew

Program Chairman’s
Report

Recycling Report

  

Richard M. Boivan Richard, Barbara Ciolek, 
Jay, Joan Donahue, Gerry, Vivian Dubois, David Farage

Gene  Ganley,  Hector Guzman,  Bob, Judy Morgan
John Ojeda,  Dan Ramella, John Ruelas,  Str. Agnes Steiner

Otis Givenrod, Joe Schulte.

Save these dates for upcoming events and refer to  Council calendar 
on page 8. Call or e-mail the DGK and Program Chairman, Steve Eg-
gert (steveeggert@gmail.com 949-292-3625), if you have an item(s) to 
present at the next Council meeting. You may also e-mail the Program 
Chairman with any articles you request be included in the Council 
Newsletter.

September

9-1, Wednesday, 8 p.m.: Council Business Meeting, please 
attend.

9-3, Friday: First Friday Adoration.
9-1, Saturday: Recycling, 7 a.m. to noon. Please help out for 

any amount of time you can spare.
9-12, Sunday: Doughnuts on the patio after all Masses, please 

attend.
9-15, Wednesday, 7:30 p.m., Officers meeting, all are welcome.
9-10-11-12: Santiago De Compostela Parish Festival- Beer 

Garden- please sign up for a shift.
9-19, Sunday: Third Degree, St. Angelia Merici, 585 South 

Walnut Ave., Brea, CA. Candidates 1 p.m., Degree 2 p.m

Standing First Degrees:

St. Martin De Porres Council 8238, Yorba Linda. First Wednes-
day of every month.

St. Columban’s Council 3926, Westminster, Second Wednes-
day of odd months.

Holy Spirit Council 9667, Fountain Valley. First Tuesday of 
odd months.

Father Kass Council 3526, Buena Park. Third Monday of 
every month.

Fr. Louis F. Knight Council 12451 Fourth Wednesday of odd 
months

Standing 2nd Degrees 
Candidates 7 p.m.

District 85, Buena Park Fourth Sunday of odd months.
District 89, St Columban 3926 Second Wednesday in August, 

December and April.
Holy Spirit 9667, First Tuesday in February, June and October
District 95, San Clemente the fourth Wednesday of even months.

 – Steve Eggert, DGK

The recycle
shearer gets
recycled too



Grab your  
Lederhosen and 
Come Celebrate  

              Gemutlichkeit 

Oktoberfest 2010 
Second Annual 

Sponsored by the Knights of Columbus #12451  
A Fundraising Event for  

Helping the Families of Wounded Military Servicemen and Women 
To Benefit the 

Naval Hospital Camp Pendleton Pastoral Care Services  
 

Saturday,  September 25, 2010  from 6:30 pm  to  10:00 pm 
Adults: $20.00 a person,  $35.00 a couple.  Children 12 and under $10.00 ea. 

At  St. Edward the Confessor Knight Hall 
33926 Calle La Primavera, Dana Point  92629              

 
This Old World celebration will feature musical entertainment, and of course 

providing all of the German favorites to Oompah-pah, polka, and waltz.  
 

 The Great German Food Menu will include:   
Bratwurst,  Sauerkraut,  Sweet Red Cabbage, German Potato Salad, 

and Dessert.  
Please get your tickets in advance, so we can determine  

how much food we need to prepare. 
 

If you wish to make a donation, please make check payable to: 
Naval Hospital Camp Pendleton (tax ID #330484411) 
Mail to Mel Progar, 22951 Tiagua, Mission Viejo, Ca  92692 

 
 

We are also planning to have a Silent Auction 
 

Wish List - We are in need of (new) gift items for our Silent Auction    
 

For further information please contact:   
SK Mel Progar at  mel.progar@bumblebee.com   949-648-2827  

SK Paul Sampson at  pauljet@msn.com   949-429-6461 
Mrs. Deana Progar  at  dprogar@cox.net   949-525-7092  
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 (See story, page 8)



August meeting highlights
1) GK’s Report: 
a)     Sept.3 is the First Friday Adoration from 8 a.m. to 8 a.m.  There is always a need for volunteers.

 2)  Treasurer’s Report
 a)     Checking, $6,772.67.  Savings, $3,810.34.  Total at US Bank: $10,573.01.  Vanguard account: 

$39,154.38, total: $49,727.39
 
3)   Committee Reports

 1)     Recycling Saturday is Sept. 11.  Recycling took in $2,163 last month, a record.
 2)     The Intellectual Disabilities Drive will kick off this month.   The goal for Chapter is $200,000.  

The drive will take place over two weekends in mid-October.  Contact John Ojeda to volunteer.
 3)    Entertainment Books are now available.
 4)     Ken Allen announced that the Men’s Retreat at Mater De La Rosa is scheduled for Sept.24 

through 26.
 5)      The church festival will be on Sept.11-12, and the Knights will be sponsoring the beer booth.

 4)                 Insurance Agent Report
 1)     Insurance agent Mark Yubeta reported that Long Term Care Insurance is available through the 

Knights of Columbus at reasonable, competitive costs, and invited any member to contact him concern-
ing this and any other insurance or annuity needs.

 5)                 New Business
1)     Email blasts will be sent to members by Deputy Grand Knight Steve Eggerts, 855-9054.  ste-

veeggerts@cox.net.                                                                                 – by Rick Reynolds, Recorder 

Help needed for Tootsie
Roll drive on in October
by John Ojeda, Financial Secretary/PGK

It is known as the Tootsie Roll 
Drive and will be held at seven 
stores Oct. 15-16-17.  One store 
will conduct this fund-raiser Oct. 
22-23-24.

This is one of the largest chari-
table events our Council puts on. 
The funds are raised in Orange 
County and stay right in OC.  

The money helped put on one  
camp for a week and two weekend 
camps for the Intellectually Dis-
abled this year.  Bishop Johnson 
Council raised over $37,000.

We want to do it again but we 
need your help.

Each location needs a site cap-
tain and supervisors for multiple 
shifts. The Youth of Santiago 
represents a large part of this cam-
paign thanks to Joanne Lambert. 

Please consider what part you 
can do.  

These camps give provide a 
wonderful experience for those 
attending, relief for their care-
givers and an opportunity for the 
local Catholic youth to volunteer.

 It also upholds the First order 
of the Knights Charity.

Please consider giving what 
you can  and how and your family 
can participate.

– John Ojeda, FS/PGK

Relief available
for the disabled

Do you know that if a mem-
ber becomes permanently 
disabled they may be entitled 
to have their dues waived?

 Traumatic events can oc-
cur and your Council wants to 
know and assist where we can.

Do you know a Brother or 
are you a Brother that is dis-
abled?  Let us hear from you.

Some information is need-
ed and your Financial Secre-
tary has the forms to get this 
done.

Contact John Ojeda at 949-
813-4320 or email at john.
ojeda@cox.net.  

– John Ojeda, FS/PGK
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by Dan Yubeta, KofC Field Agent
  

Sometimes it is easy to over-
look the simplest of things.

Take the beneficiaries on your 
life insurance policies.  If your 
policy was applied for and is-
sued several years ago, it could  
be that the person you originally 
selected is no longer the person 
you would want to receive he 
policy proceeds.  

If you bought 
the policy when 
you were single, 
for example, you 
may have named 
your parents as 
beneficiaries.  If 
you have since 
been married, 
that could be 
updated to reflect your spouse, 
and even your children.

Most people list a primary 
beneficiary and that person is 
specifically designated as the 
first in priority to receive policy 
proceeds.

 We also encourage naming a 
contingent beneficiary, an alter-
nate person designated to receive 
policy proceeds, usually in the 
event that the original beneficiary 
pre-deceases the insured.

I routinely call all policyhold-
ers for annual review appoint-
ments, usually near the anniver-
sary date of your policy when 
it was first issued. One of the 
matters I’ll discuss is the status of 
your beneficiary designations. If 
they need updating, and they often 
do, I can complete the paperwork 
during that appointment.

I look forward to meeting with 
each of you. Call me at (949) 
322-7266.

Insurance Report

Sometimes,
beneficiaries
can change
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ICE CREAM:                                    
fun Aug.14 on the church patio. August is traditionally Knights of Co-
lumbus family month when Supreme Council asks each Council to have 
a family get together.  

In the past we have had barbecues, bowling, miniature golf, but for 
now the ice cream social has become a popular event for the entire parish 
family to enjoy.

The Council wishes to thank the many Knights who gave up a good 
part of their day to make this event happen. We started at about 7:30 a.m. 
by pressure washing and cleaning the patio, then we had to run to the store 
and pick up our final ingredients. Before we could quit for the morning, 
we had to put in place many additional tables and chairs.  

We all met again at 3 p.m.to start setting up and decorating the patio.  
John Blaney led the outside cooks while Rick Reynolds took charge of 
the kitchen.  

Once everyone had their full, Steve Eggert with Paul and Nancy Coulter 
led the children’s games. 

There were many Knights who put in a full day whose names we could 
not mention. Thanks to everyone. I would like especially thank my wife 
Penny, who helped with much of the preliminary work and was on the 
patio helping the entire evening.

From page 1

FUN FOR ALL: Young and old alike gather around the table to make their own 
ice cream sundaes at the Ice Cream Social. The event was a rousing success. 

Supreme Knight Carl Anderson to pray the Rosary of Guadalupe 
Love with him on Sept. 8 at 7 p.m., PDT. He will be at the Basilica 
in Mexico City and Knights throughout the World will be united in 
prayer in asking for Jesus to guide us in building a civilization of love.

You can read more about this and more at www.kofc.org.
 Lastly please check out page 3 of the Golden State Knight letter 

that you received in the mail. It’s sure to bring a smile to your face.
 God Bless us all.

GK REPORT:                           
From page 1



Pray for Vocations

Service Program 
Directors

Program Chairman
Steve Eggert, 855-5054
steveeggert@gmail.com
Newsletter Editor
Jim Breen, 837-5567
jimbreen@lwsbnews.com 

KofC Webmaster
Jerry Delmore 
jcdelmore@cox.com 

Church Maintenance
Gene Ganley, PGK
586-8270

Retention Chairmen
Ricardo Teano, 273-8940
ricardo8199@att.net
Thomas Keddy 521-2570

Membership
Mike Williams, PGK 
830-6730

Public Relations
Ken Allen, PGK, 458-2963
kenallenfh@hotmail.com

Recycling
George Nothhelfer, 859-3203
Gene Ganley, PGK 586-8270

Fr. McGivney Guild Advocate
Rick Reynolds 474-6900
rreynolds@trlawyers.com
Sick & Bereavement
Death: Tom Haas, 768-2181
thaas4295@aol.com
Fourth Degree
Bill Priester, 457-0230
Pro Life/Day of Sharing/Holy 
Hour Bernie Laituri, 770-5468
KofC Insurance Field Agent
Mark Yubeta, 322-7266
mark.yubeta@kofc.org

 We wish to acknowledge all Birthdays and Anniversaries of our 

Knights and their spouses. We may not have the information or per-

haps what is presented is incorrect.  If you would like to have these 

listed please send an email to john.ojeda@cox.net or call and leave the 

information at 949-595-0990.                            

                                                                                     –   John Ojeda

Brothers: Let us know about the birthdays
and anniversaries for you and your wives  

       

       

       

       

– by John Ojeda, FS/PGK
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02 Pat (PGK)/Barbara Walloch

02 Richard/Rachel Pineros

05 Kevin/Marilyn Sabicer

07 Thomas/Linda Haas

11 Joe/Marilyn Bartholomew

12 Don/Linda Bibona

12 Don/Theresa Pooters

14 John/Virginia Osley

16 Rolland/Teresa Stokes

23 Robert/Linda Desmond

25 Ken/Janine Hartsig

25 Ken /Jeanine Sansone  

26 Robert/Lorraine Epperson

26 Timothy/Marty Neuville

27 James/Nancy Lamperis

28 John/Ann Marie Blaney

29 William /Donna Furniss

15  Jeannine Sansone

16 Joseph DeProspero

16 Beau Kellen

17 Robert Beauchamp

17 Ernest Ramirez

18 Lupe Kloer

18 Linda Ravgiala

19 Patrick Hunt

20 Michael Haubert 

20 Sean Renden

21 William Studley

21 Miles Sonnenfeld

22 Patricia Piecuch

22 Diane Reynolds

24  Hector Guzman

24  Jeff Carta

25 Patrick Bole

26 Norma Laudencia 

26 Theresa Stokes

26 Tracie Eggert

26 Hermine Okoebor

27 Andy Kotnik Jr.

30 Delbert Matonic

September
Birthdays

September
Anniversaries

01 William Gilmour

02 Michael Diaz

03  Mark Peters

03  Susan Gordon

03 Joe Strauss

03 Jeffrey Rodriguez

04 Harry Milby

05 Marty Neuville

05 William Johnson

05 Stewart Imagawa

06 Marilyn Sabicer          

08 Carol Glasow

09 Hector Gomez

10 Rachel Ruelas                    

10 Ellen Burolla

11 Edward Nainoa

11 Dom Laudencia

1 Barbara Casabianca

14 Michael Klett

14 Jodie Nopper 

14 John Ruelas, PGK

15 Allison Diesel

15 Jeanne Hartsig
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 On Saturday, Sept. 25, from 
6:30 -10 p.m., Council 12451 
will host an Okoberfest Celebra-
tion at St. Edwards Parish Hall in 
Dana Point.  (See flyer page 4).

Last year, four couples from 
our Council joined the fun so just 
ask Brothers Piccolo, Gamache, 
Sonnenfeld, or Riela and they 
can tell you all about it.

Oktoberfest set for Sept. 25 at St. Edwards
 Most importantly, it benefits 

the families of our wounded 
military servicemen and women 
who are being treated at Naval 
Hospital Camp Pendleton.

The money is channeled 
through the Pastoral Care Ser-
vices and helps families of our 
brave Soldiers, Sailors, Airmen, 
and Marines.  If you cannot attend 

Oktoberfest but would like the 
help this very worthy cause, see 
the flyer for the address to where 
you can mail your donation.  

Any amount would be most 
welcome.

 For more information or to 
buy tickets, call Brother Mel 
Progar at 949-648-2827.

–  John Piccolo, PGK

Anniversary   
of the birth of
Fr. McGivney

    

K of C Bishop William R. Johnson 
Council 9487

September 2010

Off. Meeting
7:30 p.m.

.

First Friday
Adoration

Gen Meeting
 7 pm, PHall 

MP Recycling
7-9:30 a.m.

Mobil Park 
Reycling
7-9:30 a.m

2nd Degree
Fr. Kass, BP

1, 2 p.m.

Pray the Rosary
with SK Anderson, 

7 p.m. PDT

1st Day of Fall
Business Mtg.
St. Elizabeth
Ann Seton 

Doughnts,
coffee

1st Degree
Fr. Kass, BP,

7, 7:30 

1st Degree, St. 
Columbans1st Degree

Holy Spirit,
FV, 7, 7:30

3rd Degree St.
Angela Merici, 
Brea, 1, 2 p.m. 

Feast of Mother 
Teresa

Labor Day

                                                     1            2                  3             4       

                5              6              7           8            9           10          11

                12          13           14           15          16           17        18 

                19         20            21          22           23         24          25

               26          27           28         29           30                                   

MP 
Reycle7-9:30

MP Reycle
7-9:30 a.m

Parish Festival

Parish Festival
Parish Festival

Recycle
7-noon 

Oktoberfest
St. Edwards, DP

MP Recycling


